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It is an honor to serve in this position and report to the board as I approach four years as Second VP. I am also on the ARRL Foundation’s grant committee.
Board-related responsibilities
As if missing the January board meeting (thanks to Norovirus) weren’t enough, I had to watch via Facebook as many of you enjoyed New Orleans. Thanks for the card sent from the meeting. Ex-officio March Executive Committee attendance in Dallas was informative and helpful to my understanding of issues. 
Travel    Prior to the EC meeting I traveled in Asia. On my arrival at Tokyo a dinner was hosted by JARL’s International specialist Ken JA1CJP with Dayton veteran Masa JA1DM and new president Hino-oka JE1KAB attending. Fortunately ‘ham talk’ won out over jet lag and I didn’t fall asleep in my miso soup.  Then after three weeks visiting my son’s family in HS5 I was able to attend the RAST Annual General Meeting in Bangkok. The bilingual meeting had more Thais than expats attending. The society is doing well in spite of setbacks from flooding of their club station more than a year ago. I re-met Mayuree HS1YL, past president of RAST and widow of Kam HS1WR, the grand poobah of Thai hamming in the 70s. I enjoyed her hospitality way back in 1976.
The Donor Reception prior to Hamvention was particularly enjoyable this year and the entire weekend went well. I attended the forum-oriented Ham-Con Rocky Mountain convention in Estes Park CO at the end of June. In addition to the usual RMD crowd Dave K1ZZ and Andrea KG4IUM were there. It was a treat to see ex-RMD Director Walt W0CP and ex-MSD Manager Wayne N7NG. A rare tour of WWV/WWVH was a memorable highlight. https://plus.google.com/photos/111515057687619621489/albums/5895637718420707489?banner=pwa
Observations   It was a pleasure meeting officials and members from two other societies in February, plus one in spring 2012. There is great esteem for ARRL’s work as Secretariat of IARU and as a leading amateur radio society. Likewise it was heartwarming and reassuring to see the enthusiasm and varied activities of so many international hams. Our avocation is being pursued and led by capable hands, worldwide.  73
Bruce Frahm  KØBJ      
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